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June 27, 2006

Norbert Kennerknecht, Director of Buildings & Grounds
Warren County School District

185 Hospital Drive

North Warren, PA 16365

Dear Norbert,

We have reviewed your letter from June 21, 2006 and have decided that it would be a better
avenue on our part to relinquish ownership of the line milk coolers to the Warren County School
District. This will expedite the transition and offer a thankful, goodwill gesture on our part.

I do want to point out that even though the contract addresses responsibility and notification, we
were requested to provide this equipment by previous administrations. They would confirm this
as would the dairy verify the fact. Regarding repairs, numerous repairs were made to the machine
without the district being charged. The fact that the milk coolers will no longer need to be
provided by your new contractor as specified, should adjust your bottom line positively by as
much as $13,000. This would also be in the best interest of the district.

Three counter top coolers belonging to Pepsi, loaned to Nutrition North, not only for use at
Warren, remains an issue. They belong to Pepsi but we are responsible for them. We utilized

them specifically for their product. We have notified Pepsi and they will be in contact with you.

Because of the wonderful relationship we have had with the Warren County School District, we
want to part on the best of terms. We feel this will assist in that process.

Thank you for your time,
Sincerely,
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Regional Vice President
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